
PShR Board meeting  

March 31, 2021 

Members present: Jen, Nicole, Holly, Coleen, A.J., Kayla and Linda  

509pm PST Meeting called to order  

The new board members Kayla Smith and A.J. Haddenham are welcomed to the board. Nicole was 
responsible for recruiting Kayla and A.J. was recruited by Holly. As they were the only 2 applicants and 2 
open board positions no formal vote of the membership was held.  

Board Members for 2021 are; Nicole Mauser- Storer, Holly Haddenham, Marty Power, Candice Colson, 
Coleen Scott, Jen Allen Teske, Kayla Smith and A.J. Haddenham 

Secretary’s report- Coleen moves to approve to approve the previous minutes, Nicole seconds. The 
motion is approved.  

Treasurer’s report - Marty sent the report via email. We have $6890.05 in the US bank account and 
$554.76 in the PayPal account Holly Moves to approve the report, it was seconded by Nicole. The 
motion is approved.  

AHA distance Nationals- Linda tells us the last meeting was held 3/29. The ad for Shagya promotion is 
being sent. We plan to order the AHA jackets with additional Shagya wording for our top prizes.  

Website- Nicole asks for updates to everyone’s horse Bio’s for the website new pictures and 
performance reports would be appreciated from all owners. She will also add all the newly registered 
horses at the same time.  

2020 year end awards- Coleen. Coleen will send Nicole a full list of winners for the website. Awards are 
being personalized and will be sent to recipients as soon as they are done.  

Virtual awards program- Coleen. We are going to do one contest a month beginning in May. We will do 
a photo contest, trail course challenge, dressage test and a mileage challenge. Please be sure to 
participate where you can and share the information with all the Shagya owners you know.  

Survey- Linda is going to put together a summary of the survey to present at the general meeting.  

Inspections- all Inspections are on hold until international travel resumes safely. Sadly that leaves many 
of us with uninspected horses. This dilemma is being taken into account and all breeding inspection 
requirements are being waived for 2021. All horses will still have to be inspected before they are placed 
into permanent stud books.    

Annual Meeting- the Annual Membership meeting will be held on April 7th 2021 at 7pm CT. please 
encourage everyone to attend.  

Election of officers was held all positions remain in place for another year.  President- Nicole, Vice 
President- Jen, Secretary –Holly, and Treasurer - Marty.  

A.J. will take on the role of assistant registrar.  

551pm PST meeting is adjourned. 


